Hart County Board of Health

Regular Meeting

August 9, 2012
1:00 pm

Hart County DFCS Conference Room
Members present: Clyde McDowell, Dan Reyen, David Little, Thelma Estrich, Jerry Bell, Dr. Lau
District Staff:  Edie Parsons, Tasha Gubernath, Larry Walker, Karen Palmer
Health Department Staff:  Rhonda Dyar, David Leard, Connie Phillips
The regular meeting of the Hart County Board of Health was held on Thursday, August 9, 2012 in the conference room of the Hart County DFCS office. 
The meeting was called to order at ​​1:05pm by Clyde McDowell.
Approval of minutes for May 10, 2012 meeting.
Motion to accept by Clyde McDowell
Second by David Little
Motion carried 
All in favor

Old Business: None
New Business: None
Environmental Health
David Leard reviewed permits issued, rabies investigations. See attached report.
Nursing
Rhonda Dyar reported that the new phone system was successfully installed by Fulton Communications. 
Cleaning contract was awarded to Kaijay C1 Enterprise for a total of $933 per month. However, due to HIPPA violations on more than one occasion the contract will be terminated effective immediately. A letter of intent to terminate the contract will be mailed out on August 10, 2012.
Flu clinics are being scheduled throughout the county. We have ordered 700 total doses of Flu vaccine. 

Dates for the School Based Flu Project are pending due to unsure of when we are expecting the Flu vaccine to arrive in the county. Consent forms, Parent & Guardian letters and Flu Guide for Parents have been received from State. 

Rhonda expressed concerns to the Board about reimbursement versus cost. 

Edie Parsons, stated the State is encouraging Health Departments to bill Medicaid, Peachcare, UHC and Cigna, but would still reimburse Health Departments if they were unable to obtain insurance information from parents/guardians. 

A presentation on Healthy Living has been scheduled for August 30, 2012 at Juniper Court-Senior Living.
Comments from Edie Parsons and Financial Report:
Edie introduced Tasha Gubernath, District Administrator, who gave the financial report and discussed budget issues. See attached. Board approved Management’s request for a 0.75% salary increase in order to pay for the 2 Employee Recognition Days. 
Motion by Dan Reyen. Second by Dr. Lau. All in favor
Public Health 101
David Leard gave a presentation on Environmental Health Services. See attached. 

Next Board of Health meeting will be Thursday, November 8, 2012 at 1:00pm at the Hart County DFCS conference room. 
With there being no other business to discuss, Clyde McDowell asked for a motion to adjourn. Thelma Estrich seconded the motion. All in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 1:55pm.

______________________________________

Clyde McDowell, Chairman

_____________________________________
David Little, Secretary

